Dear Senator:

As a constituent and health care provider in ______________, I strongly urge you to cosponsor the Tobacco Tax Equity Act (S. 194). This legislation is important for America’s public and fiscal health.

As a physician who treats respiratory disease, I know firsthand the deadly devastation causedby tobacco use. This is evident in nearly every patient I treat  with chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD) or lung cancer; the damage that smoking causes is truly appalling.

Yet, this damage affects those who do not even smoke, as seen each time a child presents to the emergency room with an asthma attack caused by exposure to second hand smoke. What is most tragic about death and disease caused by smoking is that so many smokers want to quit, but have become addicted to nicotine after initiating smoking during childhood. For years, tobacco companies have intentionally preyed upon the innocence and vulnerability of children to prompt addiction during childhood, therefore guaranteeing the tobacco industry faithful customers for the duration of their tobacco-disease attenuated lives.

One of the most effective ways to reduce tobacco use and prevent tobacco initiation is to raise tobacco taxes. Studies show that a 10% increase in the price of tobacco leads to 3%-5% decrease in tobacco consumption and an even greater reduction in youth initiation.

Currently, the federal taxes on cigarettes, small cigars and roll-your-own tobacco are much higher than the rates for smokeless, pipe tobacco and large cigars. Not surprisingly, the tax inequity has lead to distortions in the tobacco market. Industry has added weight to small cigars; consumers have switched from roll-your-own tobacco to pipe tobacco to avoid taxes. Industry data documents the market changes. Monthly sales of pipe tobacco increased from approximately 240,000 pounds in January 2009 to over 3 million pounds in September 2011, while roll-your-own tobacco dropped from about 2 million pounds to 315,000 pounds. Large cigar sales increased from 411 million to over 1 billion cigars, while small cigars dropped from about 430 million to 60 million cigars over the same time period.

S. 194 will correct the tobacco tax inequity by equalizing federal tobacco taxes across all tobacco products. Raising the price of tobacco is the most effective way to prevent youth from starting smoking while also encouraging current smokers to quit. In the process, this legislation will also raise an estimated $3.6 billion in new federal revenue over 10-years. Thus, the bill is good for public health, as well as for the federal government’s fiscal health.

I strongly urge you to support S. 194.
Sincerely,

